

WGC Seniors Committee Mtg Minutes 13th September 2018

Present:

J Sinclair, R Arthur, R Jennings, J Coward, L Harris, A Moore, D Morris, A Roberts

Minutes of previous meeting accepted as a true record

WGC committee feedback:

- Construction of ponds on the course will not go ahead due to H&S concerns
- Banning members from the club house for a private wedding was a mistake and will not happen again. JS has agreed to review club bye-laws affecting private hire of the club premises
- Provision of an electric score board to be investigated – seniors section will consider making a donation towards the cost when details are known
- Winter competitions will be defined as qualifying events for handicap purposes
- The new club house tables are not fit-for purpose

Finance

The updated finance report was discussed - account balance £6,077 with a £500 liability
The whisky scramble competition raised the sum of £1,508
It was agreed to donate £200 to the junior's section

Seniors Fixtures

DM reported that the club competition chairman has yet to agree 2019 home fixtures
Sherborne GC are struggling to raise teams and have made a number of suggestions. After discussion it was agreed that DM would liaise and try to reach a compromise
JS proposed a vote of thanks to the team captains for all their hard work.

DM

Seniors Captains Away Day

Entry cost will be £25/player, the competition format and prizes for the day were agreed.

Whisky scramble

RJ thanked all for their assistance on the day to make this a successful event
Any thoughts/suggestions for future events should be e-mailed to DM for collation

ALL

A.O.B.

- JS proposed a vote of thanks to Alan Roberts on his retirement for many years of endeavour in support of the seniors section
- Dress code for matches will remain extant at WGC, team captains may modify on the day if required
- Tony Fellowes has agreed to take over as captain of team 3 and nominated to join the seniors committee
- Concern has been expressed at the lack of club reports/publicity in the Weymouth Echo
- AR to produce Christmas lunch flier and confirm max number that can be seated
- ***The next committee meeting will be held at 09.00 on Wednesday 3rd October 2018***

AR

Ron Arthur
Secretary